NAVAL AIR STATION HUTCHINSON, KANSAS

29 October 1943

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Coach of Basketball Kansas University Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

Sometime ago I wrote to you suggesting the dates Tuesday, December 7th, 1943 at Lawrence and Thursday, February 3rd, 1944 at Hutchinson for basketball games to be played by the Naval Air Station here and Kansas University.

So far I have not heard from you in regard to the above and since we are trying to complete our schedule as soon as possible I would like to hear from you at your earliest convenience.

With kindest personal regards, I am

Cordially yours

WILLIAM H. HENNIGH Lieut. D-V(S) USNR

Dec. 4- Kere Jan. 24- There